October 1l8th, 1949

Hrs. Isabells K. Otover,
Reef Point, Bar Harbor, Maine

Dear Mrs. Stovers
I acknowledge receipt of your letter of
the 1ithe As yet I have not received the book which Miss
Shillaver is ecollating -- Rejoulssances et Fetes, 17&3)
purchused frm Stasck. A&s soon as it comes, I will advise yous
We have received Hehder's Bibliography of
Cultivated Trees and Shrubs and have auded it to our list.
I am writing #rs. Farrand in re the Berkshire Garden Center-
a task I have dreaded and have pub off as long as I could.
Mr. Patterson was here and I wus able to have & cast with him
this time - great things are beinyg done to Dumbarton Oszks !
Greetings to your co workers and hoping all
is guiet on the northern front.

Very sincerely,



